

Mt. Hood Region Cadillac & LaSalle Club Portland, OR



January 2020 Newsletter

Website: <u>www.mthoodclc.com</u>

Happy New Year



The upcoming year promises to be a very busy one, primarily because of the Mt Hood Region and Pacific Northwest Chapter 2020 National Driving Tour to be held August 22nd thru 28th 2020.

I am urging all club members to get involved. There is a tremendous amount of work to be done, while you may

not be able to serve on a specific 2020 Driving Tour Committee there are many tasks that you can help with, no matter how minor it is of great importance to the success of the tour, so get involved. After all, it's your club and success depends on you the members.

To volunteer contact

Richard Fabbro: 2020 Driving Tour Director. fabbrofour@hotmail.com or 360 915

4689

Greg Duthie: Director MHRCLC

It's that time of year, dues for local MHRCLC club are due. Please send to MHRCLC PO Box 2741 Clackamas Oregon 97015. Dues for the year are \$30. Thanks and Happy New Year!!!



Mt. Hood Region Cadillac & LaSalle Club Portland, OR Website:



www.mthoodregionclc.com

PO Box 2741 Clackamas OR 97015 Membership information: 971-255-7096

NEW N	1EMBER RENEWAL	DATE		
NAME	SPOUSE/PART	NER		
Birth (day/mo.) Member	Spouse/Partner	Annivers	ary (day/mo.)	
ADDRESS		CITY		
STATEZIP	HOME PHONE			
CELL	EMAIL			<u></u>
Me	ations are subject to review be mbership in National Cadillace	& LaSalle Club	also required.	
_	MAKE YEAR/MODEL#			
1				
2				_
3				_
Paid by Chack #				

Cash-_____



OUR CADILLAC CLUB PARTY

Fun was had by a large group of Cadillac Club members.

We met at Seyler's Old Country Kitchen

At 10518 S.E, Stark Street in Portland. The dinner was held in a private room and members were able to order from the menu.

The service was good and the venue was in a convenient location with easy access. We also collected donations for My Father's House.

Thank you Activities Chairperson
Sue Rohner.



The Board members met on 11/17/2019 at McCauley's home for a super amarathon session to cover brainstorming for the end of the year celebration and planning for the 2020 NDT to be held August 22^{nd} thru 28^{th} 2020. (Pictures courtesy of Jack Wojnowski)





The Swap Meet

This is s profitable endeavor for the Club. Volunteers are needed to man the booth. Our Vice-President Keith Stone is organizing the schedules and details. Please contact him at pmspenny2002@yahoo.com

On Sunday April 5 the show opens 8am to 1pm. Vendors with passes are allowed in 1 hour early.

Duty slots needing to be filled to cover our booth. Two individuals per shift.

Thursday set up of booth
Friday 7am to 11am
Friday 11am to 3pm
Friday 3pm to 7pm
Saturday 7am to 10am
Saturday 10am to 1pm
Saturday 1pm to 5pm
Sunday 8am to 11am
Sunday 11am to 1pm (includes move out)

Johnny will store donations to sell. The idea is that there is no reasonable offer refused. The Swap Meet is the first week in April.

General Meeting

Wednesday January 22 at 6 p.m. at High Rocks Restaurant and Lounge, 915 E. Arlington Street, Gladstone, OR 97027, 503-656-1111.

Swap Meet Sign-up Sheet

Name	Day and time	Email address/phone #	

General Meeting Minutes

1/22/2020

Director Greg Duthie called the meeting to order at 7:10 at the High Rocks Café. He bid the Club members a Happy New Year. All present introduced themselves to Mike Houtari, a new member.

Present were: Greg and Kathryn Duthie, Johnny and Bonnie McCauley, Richard Fabbro, Randy and Sue Rohner, Larry and Patty Schick, Laurie Abbott, Rocio Baunsgard, Mona Marsh, Orville Crull, Carla Weber, Brad and Jode Groff, Leonard and Debbie Dutton, Jerry and Carol Barteaux, and Mike Houtari. Mike shared information about his 1985 El Dorado.

Greg and Kathryn are going to the Winter Board Meeting in New Orleans. Johnny and Bonnie donated some nice brochures with information relevant to the 2020 NDT. These brochures have very attractive pictures of our beautiful Pacific Northwest. They also include websites addresses with relevant information regarding the NDT (National Driving Tour). Greg and Kathryn will pass brochures out at Winter Board Meeting.

Paul Fulton, who attended the 10th Annual Fall Festival in Barry County, MI loaned a copy of the program which was viewed by those present at the meeting.

Minutes of the last meeting were approved. Laurie motioned and Johnny second it. There were no corrections or additions. Kathryn gave the Treasurer's report.

Sue Rohner reported on the Christmas banquet at Seyler's Restaurant in Portland. Members had a good time and the food was good. The venue was also easily accessible. Sue mentioned that she would keep the same arrangements for next year's banquet. The next social get together will be a Valentine's Brunch on February 15th at noon at Rocio Baunsgard's home 2847 NW 23rd Ave. Camas. WA 98607; 360 606-0290 RSVP. It will be a potluck. Sue distributed flyers with details.

Laurie reminded members that dues are due for this year's membership. Registration forms are in the January Newsletter on our website.

Richard and the 2020 NDT committee are working on the registration. The last meeting was in November. Advertising in The Self Starter was discussed.

It be advisable to do it in April before the next General Meeting. Advertising is a heavy expense; members' contributions would be appreciated.

Members discussed the Swap Meet coming up in April. Johnny will house donations. There is a volunteer sign-up sheet in the January Newsletter on our website. See scan attachment. The Club received a thank you letter from My Father's house for the donations of crib mattresses, sheets and double bed covers. Also the Club donated Crock Pot cook books and \$305 in cash.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted Rocio Baunsgard Secretary

FOR SALE OR WANTS:

For sale: Erich Baumann is selling a 1953 Black Cadillac Coupe De Ville. Please call Erich at 541 902 2538.

Mail all correspondence to:
Cadillac & LaSalle Club
Mt. Hood Region
PO Box 2741
Clackamas OR 97015

DIRECTOR	Greg Duthie	206-380-0123	wgd300@hotmail.com	
VICE PRESIDENT	Keith Stone	503-203-8401	pmspenny2002@yahoo.com	
SECRETARY	Rocio Baunsgard	360-606-0290	rbaunsgard@yahoo.com	
TREASURER	Kathryn Duthie	503-266-4514	Kduthie47@gmail.com	
ACTIVITIES CHAIR	Sue Rhoner	503-913-0446	Rohner1@msn.com	
MEMBERSHIP CHAIR	Laurie Abbott	971-255-7096	Lja5674@gmail.com	
WEBMASTER	Chris McCauley	503-936-5826	Chris.s.mccauley@gmail	
MEMBER AT LARGE	Larry Schick	503-784-1000	lschick@lagrandindustrial.net	
SUNSHINE PERSON	Carol Barteaux	503-775-7754	Phone only	

Rocio Baunsgard Editor/Secretary